
 

 

Long Island Health Collaborative 
Attendance & Meeting Summary: April 18, 2019 | 9:30-11:30am 

 
Member Attendance: See list attached 

Welcome & Introductions Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes collaborative members to the April Long Island Health Collaborative 

Meeting. All members introduce themselves. Over 50 members are in attendance. 

Updates 

 LIPHIP Funding Restored 

 Things to note 

o Population Health Summit 

o Walk with a Doc 

 CHNA Priorities selected 

Janine announces that the PHIP funding for the remainder of our contract period was 

fully restored in the state budget. This means the program is funded until January 14, 

2020. Without question, collaborative members’ contact with legislators and key 

members of the governor’s office made all the difference. We thank each and every 

one of you for your support through these difficult months. 

The PHIP team was honored to present our Library Asset Mapping poster during the  

Population Health Summit VI: “Becoming the Healthiest State for People of All Ages - 

Incorporating Health Across all Policies and Age Friendly principles into the Prevention 

Agenda 2019 - 2024”. 

The PHIP plans to hold our first Walk with a Doc event on Sunday, June 30, 2019 in 

Babylon, NY. Thanks to our dedicated partner Lisa Zimmerman from Evolve Health, 

we have made a connection to Dr. Donato Balsamo. Watch this video for more 

information on Walk with a Doc. 

During the Community Health Needs Assessment Workgroup in late March, hospitals 

and local county health departments met to review the data we have been analyzing 

http://www.evolvewellness.net/about.html
https://www.cnn.com/videos/tv/2015/09/03/cnnheroes-sabgir-extra.cnn
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for the past few months. We looked at results of our Community Health Needs 

Assessment (CHAS), selected SPARCS data, Vital Statistics, Prevention Quality 

Indicators, and the results from our qualitative research project (focus groups and 

community-based organization key informant interviews). The following priorities were 

selected from the 2019 – 2024 state Prevention Agenda: 

 Priority: Prevent Chronic Disease 

o Focus Area 4: Chronic Disease Preventive Care and Management 

 Priority: Promote Well-Being and Prevent Mental and Substance Use Disorders 

o Focus Area 2: Mental and Substance Use Disorders Prevention 

We encourage collaborative members to give feedback on projects related to these 

topics. We hope to present a few options at our next collaborative meeting! 

DSRIP Partnership Updates 

 Suffolk Care Collaborative presented 

by Amanda Chirco, Project Manager, 

amanda.chirco@stonybrookmedicine.edu   

SCC will be holding an event for community-based organization partners on Thursday 

May 23rd, 8:30 to 11:00 am, at the Crossroads Corporate Park Conference Room, 

1393 Veterans Memorial Highway in Hauppauge, NY.  

“Building a Business Case for Innovative Partnerships” will teach organizations the 

importance of developing a Value Proposition and a how to on examining, describing 

and evaluating your services in terms of the value they provide potential partners. For 

more information on the event, please contact Amanda at (631) 638-1774 or 

Amanda.Chirco@stonybrookmedicine.edu.  

Pedestrian Safety in Nassau and Suffolk 

Counties - Walk Safe Long Island Presented 

Cindy Brown presents on Walk Safe Long Island, an initiative to invest in pedestrian 

safety measures through a grant from the New York State Governor's Traffic Safety 

Committee. Long Island has the highest pedestrian fatality rate in New York State. 

mailto:amanda.chirco@stonybrookmedicine.edu
mailto:Amanda.Chirco@stonybrookmedicine.edu
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by Cynthia Brown, Executive Director of the New 

York Coalition for Transportation Safety, 

cbrown1@nassaucountyny.gov 

These funds will be used to improve pedestrian signals, create safer crosswalks, and 

increasing education. Please view the Walk Safe Long Island website. For more 

information or to request a speaker, contact Cindy Brown at 516-571-6808 or 

cbrown1@nassaucountyny.gov.  

Adjournment The 2019 Collaborative meeting dates are: 

1. Wednesday, June 12, 2019 –  

2. Wednesday, August 7, 2019 

3. Wednesday, October 16, 2019 

4. Thursday, December 12, 2019 

Unless specified otherwise, meetings will take place at the Crossroads Corporate Park 

Conference Room at 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway in Hauppauge, NY. As always, 

we are incredibly thankful for all our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. We look 

forward to seeing you all in the June at CHS!   

Also, please remember to send your event flyers and trainings to PHIP outreach 

assistant, Cathryn Beeman (cbeeman@nshc.org)! 

 

In Attendance: Galal Alzokm, Director of Case Management, Pilgrim Psychiatric Center; Pamela Anderson, Exercise Physiologist, Cohen's Children 

Medical Center; Karen Beck, Quality Improvement, Association for Mental Health and Wellness; Cathryn Beeman, Outreach Assistant, Nassau-

Suffolk Hospital Council/LIPHIP; Georgine Bellando, Community Health Educator of Public Affairs, Good Samaritan Hospital; Paul Bolter, Program 

Manager, American Liver Foundation; Cindy Brown, Executive Director, NYS Coalition for Transportation Safety; Mary Anne Brown, RDRC, Sunrise 

Senior Living; Tavora Buchman, Director of Quality Improvement, Epidemiology & Research, Nassau County Department of Health; Stephanie 

Burke, Administration Manager of Community Engagement & Cultural Competency, Suffolk Care Collaborative; Celina Cabello, Epidemiologist, 

Nassau County Department of Health; Amanda Chirco, Project Manager, Suffolk Care Collaborative; Jessica Clark, Community Outreach Liaison,  

Northwell Health – Center for AIDS Research & Treatment; Tanya Clarke, Program Director, Selfhelp Community Services  Inc.; Kayla Cohen, Intern,  

To be held in Melville, NY @ Catholic 
Health Services of Long Island 

mailto:cbrown1@nassaucountyny.gov
https://www.walksafeli.org/
mailto:cbrown1@nassaucountyny.gov
mailto:cbeeman@nshc.org
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Stony Brook University; Sal DeAngelo,  Community Member; Kelly Devito, Youth Services Specialist, Horizons Counseling; Monica Diamond 

Caravella, Assistant Professor, Farmingdale State College; Pascale Fils-Aime, Community Health Coordinator, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital 

Council/LIPHIP; Amy Fleischer, Community Relations, Regency;  Pamela Ford, Manager of Community Service, Catholic Health Services of Long 

Island; Peter Gambino, Executive Vaccine Specialist, Merck; Patricia Gilroy, Manager of Community Benefit, Catholic Health Services of Long Island;  

Chris Hendriks, Vice President of Public & External Affairs, Catholic Health Services of Long Island; Ellen Higgins, Program Coordinator, Suffolk 

County Department of Health Maternal Infant and Children's Health Center; Grace Kelly McGovern, Director of Public Relations, Suffolk County 

Department of Health; Nancy Kelly Sullivan, Director, Selfhelp Community Services  Inc.; Karyn Kirschbaum, School Health Policy Coordinator,  

Western Suffolk BOCES; Stephanie Kubow, Director  Office Planning, Northwell Health; Anne Little, Director, Asthma Coalition of LI/ALA; Janine 

Logan, Senior Director of Communications and Population Health, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/LIPHIP; Paul Love, Data Analyst, Nassau-Suffolk 

Hospital Council/LIPHIP; Christy Manso, Regional Community Outreach Manager, Memorial Sloan Kettering Cancer Center; Mary Ellen McCrossen, 

Outreach Coordinator, St Catherine of Siena; Sally McGarrity, Program Coordinator, Victory Recovery Partners; Linda Mermelstein, Chief Deputy 

Commissioner, Suffolk County Department of Health; Adesuwa Obasohan Watson, Health Program Analyst I, SCDOH - Office of Minority Health; 

Sue Palo, Director of Rehabilitation & Community Services, St. Francis Hospital; Veronica Perez, Executive Director, American Liver Foundation; 

Allison Puglia, VP of Programs and Agency Relations, Island Harvest; Emily Rogan, Project Manager of CBO - Planning Grant, Health and Welfare 

Council of Long Island; Cynthia Rosen, Coalition Program Manager, American Lung Association; Robert Rosen, Executive Director, Caregiver 

Resource Network; Lesidet Salce, Community Relations - Occupational and Enviormental Health, Northwell Health; Shari Santoriello, Project 

Coordinator, Long Island Addiction Resource Center; Marguerite Smith, Project Manager, Shinnecock Nation; Ligia Soto-Cruz, Manager of Outreach 

Services, HRH Care; Yvonne Spreckels, Director  Community Relations, Stony Brook University Hospital; Kymona Tracey, Manager, NYU Wintrop;  

Hannah Treistman, Dietetic Intern, Stony Brook University; Karen Tripmacher, Assistant Director of Community Relations and Special Projects, NYU 

Winthrop University Hospital, Luis Valenzuela, Healthcare Advocate Health Education, Project/1199; Gino Veneroso, Area Manager of Business 

Development, Sunrise Senior Living; Sue Ann Villano, Director of Client Services, New York Care Information Gateway; Maggie Wayne, Health 

Liaison, Docs for Tots; Kim Whitehead, Manager of Communications and Operations, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/LIPHIP; Kate Zummo, 

Director  Community Education, South Nassau Communities Hospital. 

 

 


